
By Kevin C. Horton
 At the top of the February 11 
Sea Cliff Village Board Meeting, Trustee 
Thomas Murphy announced, I would like 
to welcome a new member of the Sea 
Cliff Fire Department: Emmy Fiorenza  
to the Fire Medic Unit.
 The meeting was run by Deputy 
Mayor Carol Vogt as Mayor Bruce Ken-
nedy was at a NYCOM conference in 
Albany. 
 Vogt made the following an-
nouncments:

SENIOR SERVICES
Congratulations to our Senior Outreach 
Worker, Karen Montagnese, and to Tracy 
Warzer for a very successful Senior Vol-
unteer Fair at the Creative Arts Studio on 
January 15.  The Fair was a first step in 
a new program Karen has developed to 
involve seniors in helping seniors.

MUSEUM
I encourage residents to stop by at the 
Village Museum on a Sunday afternoon 
from 2 – 5 p.m. to see the new exhib-
it, “Architectural Details…Ceilings, 
Floors, Windows and Doors”.  The ex-
hibit features photos of vintage Sea Cliff 
architecture from the past and present as 
well as a newly restored model of Con-
nor Cottage, the Victorian house across 
the street from the Woodshed. The ex-
hibit includes a photographic documen-
tation entitled “Gone But Not Forgotten” 

that focuses on the significant historical 
architecture we have already lost.  The 
Museum hopes to contribute to discus-
sion in the Village about the importance 
of preserving what we still have of our 
unique architectural history.

BEACH
We have sent out and published a Re-
quest for Proposals (RFP) to operate the 
Beach Concession.  If anyone is inter-
ested in presenting a proposal or knows 
someone who might be interested, please 
call John Mirando at Village Hall. 
We are also beginning our search for 

lifeguards, especially those who are still 
in high school, so if you know anyone 
who is interested, have them call Mari-
anne Lennon at Village Hall.  Lifeguards 
must be at least 16 years of age by the 
start of the season and must obtain both 
pool and bay certification.   Now is the 
time for those who are interested to sign 
up for the certification courses so talk 
to anyone you know who might want to 
have a great job for the summer.
 
TREES
Look for two informative articles in the 
upcoming March Village Bulletin.  One 

announces a Nassau County Conser-
vation District sale of trees and shrubs 
to help homeowners replace what they 
might have lost during Hurricane Sandy.  
The prices are very reasonable (from $12 
- $22 for a bundle of 10 plants!) and there 
is a wide selection of trees that are native 
species that will hold up to storms and 
not interfere with power lines.   You may 
order online with a deadline of March 10 
and orders must be picked up on April 
19 and 20 at the District Office at 5 Old 
Jericho Turnpike in Jericho.  The other 
article is about how to deal with the ivy 
that is choking so many trees in Sea Cliff 
and making them more vulnerable to 
storm damage. 
We did not get a police report from the 
precinct for January 2013.
Snow Storm -  thank you to DPW for 
their work clearing the roads.

Zoning 1-15-13
190 Littleworth Lane, to construct addi-
tions to a single family dwelling – grant-
ed the application in accordance with the 
short form decision.
158 – 15th Ave. to maintain a porch/deck 
extension – granted the application in ac-
cordance with the short form decision
14 Harbor Way, to construct a front en-
trance addition – granted the application 
in accordance with th3 short form deci-
sion
404 Littleworth Lane, to subdivide a lot 
with an existing non-conforming use 
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The legislative Action Committee has 
been working closely with the North 
Shore Board of Education to continue its 
efforts of last year in seeking fiscal relief 
for the residents that would be negatively 
affected by the decommissioning of the 
LIPA/NATIONAL GRID power plant in 
Glenwood Landing.
At a recent meeting held at the Sea Cliff 
School, the Board presented to the com-
munity an update of the LIPA status, 

followed by an opportunity to ask and 
clarify the known facts regarding the 
past and present LIPA situation. Even 
though LIPA and National Grid an-
nounced in June of 2011 that they had 
reached an agreement to ramp-down the 
Glenwood Landing power plant, there 
remains many unanswered questions, 
the most critical being that of a loss of 
revenue that would have to be made up 
by the residents of the school district.

In early March, a group headed by the 
School Board President, along with lo-
cally elected officials from our district 
and representation from the Legislative 
Action Committee, will be travelling 
to Albany to meet with our legislators, 
Senators Marcellino and Martins, as 
well as Assemblymen Lavine, Montesa-
no, and Ra. The aim will be to reinforce 
the pressing needs of our community in 
getting legislative action to address the 
impending tax burden our residents will 
suffer as a result of the LIPA decommis-
sioning of the Glenwood Landing power 
plant.
Many of you participated last year in 
sending letters to our legislators outlin-
ing our community concern over this is-

sue. Those efforts were very evident in 
their numbers and their result. The time 
is now to begin another letter writing 
campaign and we ask you to join us in 
this effort to let our leaders in Albany 
hear the voice of the North Shore com-
munity. Further information regarding 
letters to legislators will be forthcoming 
and you can also e-mail lac@northsho-
reschools.org.
Further information regarding the LIPA 
issue can be found on the North Shore 
Schools web site at northshoreschools.
org and click on the LIPA button. You 
may also contact the Board of Education 
President at carolyngeno@optonline.net 
or Superintendent Melnick at melnicke@
northshoreschools.org.

Legislative Action Committee On LIPA Plant

Emmy Florenza takes the oath of office to the Sea Cliff Fire Medic Unit administered 
by Trustee Tom Murphy (photo by Kevin C. Horton) 

Sea Cliff  Welcomes New Fire Medic

VILLAGE continued on page 9
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Last week, former Nassau County Ex-
ecutive Tom Suozzi, in a statement post-
ed on his new website, www.suozzi2013.
com, announced that he will once again 
run for Nassau’s top post.

Today, Helene Suozzi announced that 
they would hold an informational meet-
ing on Monday, March 4th at 7PM at 
North Shore Day Camp in Glen Cove.  
Tom Suozzi is excited to speak with the 
local community and both old and new 
supporters about his decision to run for 
county executive and his vision for the 
county he loves.

“We are excited about the upcoming 
race,” said Helene Suozzi.  “I except this 
to be a tough campaign and we’re go-
ing to need all our friends and support-
ers who have always been there for us to 

be a part of this effort once again, along 
with young people who want to make 
Nassau an attractive place for future gen-
erations.”

Along with the statement posted on his 
website, Suozzi released a video entitled 
“Ideal” that discusses his plan to once 
again return Nassau County to the “ideal 
suburb.”  In the video he says, “This isn't 
about politics, this is about what kind of 
community we want to be."

What: Suozzi 2013 Informational 
Meeting

When: Monday March 4th, 2013 @ 
7pm

Where: North Shore Day Camp
85 Crescent Beach Road
Glen Cove, NY 11542

Helene Suozzi to Host Glen 
Cove & N. Oyster Bay Meeting

Invites friends, neighbors and supporters to attend

Glen Cove Yacht Club will host 
the first in its series of winter lectures 
on Sunday, February 24, 2013 from 
4-6 p.m. at the Glen Cove Yacht Club 
house, located at the Foot of McLough-
lin Street between Morgan Park and 
Garvies Point. This event is free and 
open to the public.

This enjoyable afternoon is guar-
anteed to assuage the cruising itch. 
Meet Pat and Ali Schulte, bloggers on 
“Bumfuzzle.com” who have spent the 
past ten years touring the world in a 
catamaran, a Porsche, a van and now 
a monohull sailboat and have archived 
their experiences online. They are living 
aboard their boat Bumfuzzle in Mexico 
with two children ages three and 1.5! 
How do they afford this? Pat is a suc-
cessful trader and has written two books 
on traveling and on trading: Bumfuzzle- 
Just Out Looking for Pirates and Life 
on the Margin, available through their 

blog or Amazon. Check out their blog 
at http://www.Bumfuzzle.com where 
they have chronicled the lives of their 
family and painstakingly enumerated 
the details and expenses for each leg of 
their journey. The event will begin with 
a Skype with them (from Mexico!) be-
ginning at 4 p.m. Bring your questions 
about cruising with small children and 
how to afford the lifestyle! 

As a special presentation, Glen Cove 
Yacht Club members Jim and Bonnie 
Cleary will show breathtaking photo-
graphs and relate experiences of their 
adventure to Chesapeake Bay from Glen 
Cove in the summer of 2012.  Jim and 
Bonnie are highly experienced cruis-
ers and are eager to share the wealth 
of knowledge they have accumulated 
over many miles of yachting. They 
will speak about the joys and details of 
cruising.

Refreshments will be served.

Glen Cove Yacht Club hosts lecture
The Cruising Lifestyle: Mexico and the Chesapeake

The Glen Cove Volunteer Fire Depart-
ment has published a book reflecting the 
original formation and operation of the 
fire department from 1837 to the present 
time. The book titled “175 Years of His-
tory” can be obtained by the public with 
a donation of $25.00 at fire headquarters 
and also at the Glen Cove Public Library. 

If the book is purchased by mail, please 
send a check for $31.00 which includes 
shipping to the address below. Please al-
low 2 to 3 weeks for delivery.
Glen Cove Volunteer Fire Department
10 Glen Cove Ave.
Glen Cove, N.Y., 11542

Glen Cove Fire Dept.  
History Book

Twelve Portledge students partici-
pated in the recent All-County festivals, 
where Nassau County’s top music stu-
dents gathered to rehearse with eminent 
conductors for concerts at the Tilles 
Center for the Performing Arts.  The 
music they produced was impressive 
and inspiring!  Congratulations to Anna 
Ticker ‘13 (Women’s Chorus/Division 
V) (Brookville), Helen Karabatos ‘14 
(Band/Division V) (Syosset), Brian Lee 
‘15 (Chorus/Division IV) (Whitestone), 
Michael Lodenquai ‘15 (Orchestra/Di-
vision IV) (Westbury), Valerie Ferrante 
‘16 (Band/Division IV) (Long Beach), 
Christopher Buzzetta ‘18 (Orchestra/
Division III) (Oyster Bay), Kayla Guo 
‘18 (Chorus/Division III) (Muttontown), 

Kayla Scott-Tolbert ‘18 (Band/Division 
III) (East Meadow), Eve Fine ‘19 (Band/
Division II) (Upper Brookville), Gabri-
ella Rabito ‘19 (Orchestra/Division II) 
(Huntington), Angelina Magin ‘19 (Cho-
rus/Division II) (Bayville), and Jonathan 
Schlenker ‘20 (Orchestra/Division I) 
(Woodbury)!  

Music Department Head, Patricia 
Baehr, attended the marathon of concerts 
and cited “community” as the unifying 
theme.  A highlight was the performance 
of Brian Balmages’s Always United, 
Forever Strong (Fanfare for Winds and 
Percussion), a piece commissioned by 
the Nassau Music Educators Associa-
tion, conducted by the composer and 
premiered by the Division IV Band. 

Portledge Students Participate 
in All-County Music Festivals
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Friends Academy  |  270 Duck Pond Road, Locust Valley, NY 11560  |  www.fa.org

Darlene Graham!
FRIENDS ACADEMY PRESENTS

Sing along with singer/songwriter and  

“Sesame Street” sweetheart at the  

Friends Academy Early Childhood Center.

Come see our school and enjoy the show!

LIVE!

Saturday, March 9th from 9:30 - 11:45 a.m.

R.S.V.P.   

Joanna Kim (516) 393-4244  

or joanna_kim@fa.org

Ages  
2-5!

Strong Minds. 
Kind Hearts.

By Carol Griffin

The W Connection is an organiza-
tion to help women who have lost their 
spouses to rebuild their lives.  It was 
started locally by Ellen Kamp in 2009, 
who lost her husband Eric suddenly in 
2006, and was trying to restart her life 
without him. 

Ellen said at the time she was work-
ing at Morgan Stanley where she had a 
collogue, who had also lost her husband 
suddenly. Both women realized that they 
needed to start an organization to ad-
dress their dilemma because it was very 
difficult to locate the support services 
they needed to help them deal with their 
loss. They also realized that best support 
comes from other widows. It’s a process 
that takes years, and that widows have no 
choice but to rebuild their lives. As a re-
sult the organization was born in 2009. 

The organization provides basically 
three services: Information resources for 
widows on their web site www.wcon-
nection.org. It’s a peer mentor program, 
where more the experienced widows pair 
up with new widows one on one, and 
each month there is a chapter meeting 
which is dedicated to a topic relevant to 
help a widow move forward and rebuild 
her life. 

There are five chapters, three on Long 
Island in Sea Cliff, Riverhead, and Sag 
Harbor, one in New York City, and one in 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. They are all 
run by widows who have a passion about 
their mission, and leadership skills to run 
a global organization. The idea is grow-
ing and the organization is hoping to add 
three or four chapters this year. All chap-

ters and peer mentors receive training.  
Ellen said that a lot of people think 

when you get past the initial bereavement 
period, you’re ready to move on, but in 
reality it’s a process that takes years. 
Statistics show,  there are 11,000,000 
widows in the United States. Close to 
1,000,000 women become widows each 
year and the average widow is 55 years 
old. Based on all projections 75% of all 
married women will be widowed at least 
once.  

To find additional information log on 
to  www.wconnection.org or email them 
at  Info@wconnection.org  For those 
who prefer the telephone call 1-800-425-
0675 and leave a message.

The “W” Connection-Widows Helping 
Widows Rebuild Their Lives

The Woman’s Club of Glen Cove lun-
cheon and meeting in January included 
committee reports regarding their up-
coming Fashion Show and Luncheon 
to be held at the Milleridge Cottage on 
April 16, 2013. Every year the ladies 
prepare and wrap dozens of gift baskets 
to be raffled off during the luncheon. In 
the basket display area you often hear 
the comment “these are the best basket 
prizes in the area”. But they don’t just 
magically appear. As soon as the fashion 
show luncheon is over, the committee 
begins shopping for next years gifts.

Once again this year’s fashions will be 
provided by Debra Van Horn, who will 

provide clothes from some of the best 
known designers including Anne Klein, 
Albert Nipon, Bill Blas, Kasper, Mignon, 
Ellen Tracy, Ralph Lauren, Calvin Klein, 
Michael Kors, Sue Wong,  Donna Karan, 
Tommy Bahama, Muse, Nautica and 
Oleg Cassini. The program will include 
professional models, magical music and 
other unexpected surprises.

Seating is limited and reservations are 
required. For information regarding the 
Woman’s Club Fashion show and lun-
cheon please call 516-676-7624 or send 
your ticket request to The Woman’s Club 
of Glen Cove, P.O. Box 349, Glen Cove, 
NY 11542.

Prize baskets at the 2012 Fashion Show and luncheon
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Glen Cove  
Pinewood Derby

The Glen Cove Boy Scout/Cub Scout 
Pack 6 held its annual Pinewood Derby 
Car race on Friday, February 15th at St. 
Rocco’s Church in Glen Cove.  All of the 
boys had a great time racing their cars 
and admiring each other’s designs.  Both 
the boys (and their moms and dads) had 
fun these past few weeks helping them 
get ready for this special event.  Con-
gratulations to the boys that won and 
for those boys who didn’t win, they still 
had a great time and are already thinking 
about how to make their cars faster for 
next year!

As another showcase comes 
to an end, the students of Glen 
Cove After 3 continue to im-
press and amaze us all!  Par-
ents, teachers, group leaders, 
specialists, and partners filled 
the school’s gymnasiums to ob-
serve the students’ hard work 
and efforts. 

During this cycle, the GCA3 
youth studied and researched 
New York: Past & Present.  The 
youth explored the history, ge-
ography, environment, and cul-
ture of New York as well as all 
of the state, city, and county 
leaders throughout New York 
State.  While covering these 
topics, the GCA3 wanted the 
youth to explore New York in 
and out and from top to bot-
tom, covering all areas of their 
state.  While viewing the differ-
ent projects, parents were able 
to see various projects that the 
students worked very hard on.  
Some projects ranged from 
displays of Grumman, Ellis 
Island, to the iconic Brooklyn 
Bridge.  Another popular topic 
chosen by our students was the 
life and legacy of the New York 
Native Americans and their cul-
ture and lifestyles including the 
dolls and dream catchers that 
they made.  The Connolly El-

ementary School’s 5th graders 
from Ms.Scicchitano and Mr. 
Monteleone’s groups worked 
extremely hard on a slide show 
which was presented at the be-
ginning of the showcase.  The 
slide show included informa-
tion that was researched and 
pictures of the beaches of Long 
Island, what the City of Glen 
Cove has to offer its commu-
nity, and New York City and its 
most famous tourist attractions.  
The 5th graders learned how to 
put together a slide show using 
the research that they found, the 
music they chose as well as the 
pictures to coincide with their 

topics.   Their hard work paid 
off because their slideshow was 
a big hit.

Not only do the participants 
of Glen Cove After 3 get hands 
on, they also love performing!  
One of Glen Cove After 3 pro-
gram’s most favorite classes is 
the Martial Arts class at Land-
ing Elementary School under 
the instruction of Chris Tierney 
from Wilson’s Martial Arts.  
The GCA3’s 3rd graders truly 
caught the attention of the audi-
ence as they Karate chopped and 
kicked their way to an amazing 
performance with their learned 
skills.

Now entering the second cy-
cle here at the Glen Cove After 
3 program, all students will have 
a chance to explore the World 
of Science.  The GCA3 youth 
will be researching, creating 
projects, as well as performing 
experiments on the topics of the 
Animal Kingdom, Plant Life & 
Insects, Force & Motion, Mat-
ter & Energy, Rock Formations, 
the Human Body & Health, 
and Weather & Space.  When 
it’s time for the second cycle 
Spring showcase, the GCA3 
will be filled with famous scien-
tists!   Come explore with us!  If 
you are interested in joining the 

CA3 program, please contact 
the GCA3 office at (516) 277-
1303.  Please note we do have 
a waiting list but the best way 
to get a spot at the GCA3 is by 
submitting an application!
The Glen Cove After 3 is a 
part of the 21st Century Com-
munity Learning Center which 
is funded by New York State 
Department of Education. The 
Glen Cove After 3 Program is 
collaboration between the City 
of Glen Cove Youth Bureau, 
the Glen Cove School District, 
S.A.F.E, Glen Cove Senior Cen-
ter, and the Glen Cove Police 
Department.

Glen Cove Youth Bureau presents… YOUTH, NEWS & VIEWS
The Glen Cove After 3 Program Discovers New York: Past & Present
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Open House
Celebrating the Arts and Sci-
ences
Wednesday, March 6, 2013
7:00 PM – 9:00 PM
Register now for the 2013-2014 
school year. 
Tours can be arranged through-
out the year.

New school hours – drop off at 
7:45 am, classes from 8:00am to 
2:15pm
New full day Prekindergarten 
(NYS Pre-K Core Curriculum) 
and optional extended day nurs-
ery  (Best Value on the Gold 
Coast)
Before/Aftercare for Kindergar-
ten –  8th Grade
Sports Programs for Kindergar-
ten – 8th Grade
A robust variety of After School 
Clubs
Leadership and cultural devel-
opment opportunities – Student 
Council, School Band, Talent 
Show, School Play, Concerts, 
Pageant 
New Grammar curriculum for 
1st-4th Grade
New Latin curriculum for 5th 
and 6th Grade & Honors Latin 

for 7th and 8th
Dedicated Faculty with NYS 
certifications and advanced de-
grees.
Competitive tuition, with no in-
crease in tuition for 2013-2014
New – 7th and 8th Grade reli-
gion taught by parish clergy.
Come visit and experience the 
changes with the new admin-
istration.  Adapting the emerg-
ing national Common Core 
standards to a Catholic vision 
of education, All Saints offers 
your child an introduction to 
the ars liberalis, (liberal arts) 
by which one learns to seek the 
truth through the use of reason 
and with the aid of faith. With 
this superior approach, our 
school educates the whole per-
son – mind, body and spirit – for 
a future of achievement and ser-
vice.

All Saints Regional Catholic 
School
12 Pearsall Ave, Glen Cove, NY 
11542
Phone: (516) 676-0762 | Fax: 
(516) 676-0660 |www.asrcatho-
lic.org

BE PART OF THE ADVENTURE  
OF FAITH AND LEARNING AT ALL 

SAINTS REGIONAL CATHOLIC SCHOOL By Janice Parnese Scavone

Five years have gone by since I lost my Dad.
Who was my Father?
His name was Ralph Parnese, who was one 

of fourteen children born into a family of poor 
Italian immigrants, who settled in Ozone Park, 
Queens, New York.

Did I really know my Father?  I thought I did. 
What I did know was that he was the best Dad 
any young girl could have. He was full of love, 
adventure, lots of fun and, laughter, and was my 
very first dance partner.

However it wasn’t until last year when my 
Mom passed away that I found out who my Dad 
really was. This occurred when I found a tattered 
brown manila envelope and opened it.

The contents of this envelope revealed the true 
essence on the man. There were numerous mili-
tary documents, papers, photos, and newspaper 
articles which described the history,

and actions of my father’s Unit during World 
War II.  In sum and substance, they told the story 
of his Unit leading the first convoy over the Bur-
ma Road. This operation and battle succeeded in 
“breaking the blockade” in China.

I always knew that he had served his coun-
try—for which I had taken great pride in, but I 
never was aware of the daunting and enormous 
task he and his fellow soldiers had accomplished. 
Then I saw a newspaper article from 1945 and 
there he was sitting in his truck—right behind Lt. 
General Dan I. Sultan and Brig. General Louis A. 
Pick at Ledo, India, leading the first convoy over 
the Burma Road. The article further describes, 

the hardships that they had endured, and how 
grateful our country was for their heroic 

efforts.
As I continued reading the documents, I real-

ized that my Father was awarded three medals, 
the Asiatic Pacific Campaign Medal, World War 
II Victory Medal, and Honorable Service Medal. 
As so common among these heroes, they came 
home and never bragged about their accomplish-
ments.

I received his medals from the United States 
Department of Defense this year. These medals 
and all of the contents of the “manila envelope” 
will be passed on to his great-grandchildren. 

My hope is that when you read this story that 
you take the time to look at your parents, grand-
parents, and great grandparents and talk to them, 
spend some time with them, listen to their sto-
ries and memories for they are the cornerstone of 
your future.

Do You Know Who Your Parents Really Are?

Janice Parmese Scavone proudly shows off  the 
medals her father earned during WWII. Photo by 
Carol Griffin
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YOUTH SAVINGS

APY* APY*

On First $1,000
On Balances
Higher Than $1,000

lovebethpage.com

800-628-7070
Federally 
insured 
by NCUA.

*Annual Percentage Yield (APY) effective 01/18/2013 and is subject to change without notice. Consumer accounts only. $5 minimum balance to open account. **$50 will be deposited into one youth savings account only. Deposit must be made 
at the time of new checking account opening in order to be processed. Cannot be combined with any other offer. The promotional payment is considered interest and will be reported on IRS Form 1099-INT. Taxes are the responsibility of the 
member. Youth savings accounts available up to age 21. Only one checking account combined with a youth savings account per household. Youth Savings accounts can be existing accounts and do not have to be opened at the same time as  
the new checking account. This offer may be withdrawn without prior notice. Membership conditions may apply. ***Must show Co-Op logo.

Start a child on the road to a stronger fi nancial 
future by opening a Youth Savings account today.

It offers the best rate around!

– More than 60 Branches and Shared Service Centers across Long Island

– Over 425 Surcharge-Free ATMs including CVS/pharmacy, 7-Eleven***, King Kullen and Costco*** locations 

– Free Online, Mobile, Telephone Banking and Mobile Check Deposit

Open a new
Bethpage Bonus

Checking account and
we’ll deposit $50 into

any Youth Savings
account!**

RIGHTER
FUTURE!
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PORTLEDGE˘ SUMMER˘ADVENTURES

OPEN HOUSE

˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘˘

Pre-nursery through Grade 12

˘Programs
start 

June 24

Meet our Instructors 

Saturday, February 23

10 a.m. to 12 p.m.

Fun, free activities for all! 

Portledge Summer Adventures offers highly personalized 

programs that stimulate and engage children ages 2-15. 

Surround your child with fabulous instructors, 

a beautiful 60-acre campus, and a wide variety of 

dynamic programs, including: 

•Pottery•Painting•Ballet•Mosaic Tile•

•Fashion Design•Theatre Arts Drama Program• 

•Mini Day Multi Sport•Volleyball•Lacrosse•

•Golf•Ultimate Frisbee•Physics Lab•

•Creative Writing•Science Adventure•

•Early Childhood Programs•Future Scientist Programs•

•Online Learning Programs•

355 Duck Pond Road, Locust Valley, NY 11560

For more information or to receive a free brochure, call 

Melissa Worth at 516-750-3104, email mworth@portledge.org 

or log onto www.portledge.org/summeradventures.
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When Long Islander Cindy Arroyo was recovering from 
breast cancer treatment she derived great comfort from Lincoln, 
a roly-poly golden retriever puppy. “Lincoln was a character 
with a strong, vibrant personality,” she says, who would curl 
up on her lap when she wasn’t feeling well and made her laugh 
with his antics. Last summer Arroyo lost Lincoln to acute lym-
phoma and to pay homage to the companion who had provided 
so much support to her, she made “My Golden Chemo,” an art 
bra that will help support the Adelphi NY Statewide Breast 
Cancer Program where Arroyo is a volunteer.

Arroyo is one of 131 people who made Creative Cups, turn-
ing ordinary bras into works of art. Their creations will be auc-
tioned on Thursday March 14, at 6 pm at Adelphi University in 
Garden City.

NBC’s Pat Battle, a breast cancer survivor herself who made 
a bra called The Glittering Garden of Hope with her daughter 
Clarke, will host the event.

This is the third time that Creative Cups has happened on 
Long Island where artists, breast cancer survivors, their friends 
and family members and others have used originality and cre-
ativity to transform the bras into folk art. For the third time in 
a row, Horizon Air Freight is a top sponsor; they are joined by 
Ellen and Joseph Leondis, Long Island Plastic Surgical Group, 
Digital Graphic Imagery Corp, Foschi Construction Corp, 
Lackman Culinary Services, Mid-Island Collision, and Pella 
Windows and Doors. All money raised supports the Adelphi 
NY Statewide Breast Cancer Hotline & Support Program.

Tickets are $50 ($65 for day of event walk-ins) and can be 
purchased on-line:  www.adelphi.edu/creative-cups. Call the 
hotline at 800-877-8077 for information.

In addition to the auction, a special exhibition, “High-
lights—Selected Works from Creative Cups 2013,” will feature 
15 submissions at the Ruth S. Harley University Center Gal-
lery from March 4 through March 11.

Anyone who is worried about breast cancer should call the 
hotline for help. You are not alone.

Creative Cups is Back on March 14
NBC’s Pat Battle To Emcee at Adelphi Breast Cancer Fundraiser

 JoAnne with her Creative Cup.

Name:  _____________________________________________
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City:  __________________State: ______ Zip: ____________

Phone Number: ______________________________________
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 Regular Rates: 1 Year $21 2 Years $34 3 Years $45

 Senior Rates: 1 Year $17 2 years $27 3 years $37

Mail form along with payment to:

The Gold Coast Gazette • 57 Glen Street • Glen Cove, NY 11542

Gold Coast Gazette Subscription Form
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GCHS Softball Players Are College Bound
Three members of the Glen 

Cove High School Varsity Soft-
ball team have announced that 
they are college bound and will 
be showcasing their on-the-field 
talents at their school of selec-
tion next spring. Pitcher Carina 
Zupa, centerfielder Kayla Mor-
rissey, and shortstop Brianna 
Leon will all be playing softball, 
with Carina receiving a scholar-
ship (academic and athletic) to 
Sacred Heart University. Kayla, 
who also received a scholarship, 
will attend Queens College 
while Brianna has her sights set 
on SUNY Purchase. Dressed in 
attire from their future schools, 
Kayla, Brianna, and Carina are 
seated left to right, as they are 
congratulated by (standing, 
L-R) guidance counselor Mar-
gie Tockman (for Carina and 
Kayla), Varsity Softball head 
coach Valerie Amilicia, Di-
rector of Physical Education, 
Athletics and Health Denise 
Kiernan, Varsity Softball assis-
tant coach (and Carina’s mom) 
Angela Zupa, GCHS Principal 
Dr. Joseph Hinton and guidance 
counselor Jeannette Alomia (for 
Brianna). Congratulations to all 
three girls!

The City of Glen Cove/Chamber of Commerce is 
happy to announce the grand opening of Comprehen-
sive Counseling Services (CCS) administered by Ga-
briela Weinberg-Gitlin, LMHC.

Ms. Weinberg-Gitlin was born and raised in Ar-
gentina where she received her vast education in the 
treatment of alcohol,  substance abuse and mental ill-
ness, holding several degrees which include a Masters 
in Psychology, Psychoimmunology and Mental Health 
Counseling. 

“Glen Cove is truly a melting pot. I can relate to in-

dividuals who came here from different countries and 
can understand the process involved in acculturating 
and assimilating into the community” stated Weinberg-
Gitlin. 

“I center my work with the Hispanic population 
serving adults, adolescents, children, families and cou-
ples for over 20 years. My professional orientation is 
client-centered and problem solving/solution focused 
– integrating cognitive and family systems approaches. 
I offer brief, intermittent and longer term treatments, 
individual, couples, and family therapy. Referral prob-

lems typically include mood disorders, relationship, 
parenting, family, adolescent behavior and adjustment 
problems, trauma and abuse issues, anxiety disorders, 
loss and bereavement and marital issues and post-di-
vorce adjustment”.

 CCS offers a myriad of alcohol, substance abuse 
and mental health counseling for youth and adults. Ses-
sions are offered in Spanish as well as English. Some 
insurances are accepted as well as a sliding scale fee 
schedule

Comprehensive Counseling Services Grand Opening
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Fifth-graders at Connolly Elementary 
School in Glen Cove recently showcased 
their science knowledge for their peers 
and family members during the school’s 
annual science fair. The fair served as an 
opportunity for the fifth-graders to uti-
lize their scientific research skills to pick 
a hypothesis and conduct an experiment. 
Projects covered a range of scientific 
disciplines, including engineering, envi-
ronmental and chemistry, among many 
others. Every student is a participant in 
the activity, as there are no winners or 
losers, highlighting talents and unique 
scientific ability while enhancing the 
curriculum. Students, with the assistance 

of their teacher, selected a topic that they 
were interested in and completed all of 
the work for the projects at home. 

“It enhances the curriculum and is a 
wonderful opportunity for the students 
to showcase their research and scientif-
ic skills, sharing it with their peers and 
family members,” Principal Rosemarie 
Sekelsky said.

Younger students were able to visit 
the fair to learn more about the exciting 
experiments. Additionally, fourth-grad-
ers will have a chance to present their 
projects at their own science fair on Feb. 
28.

Re: Letters
Our editorial policy with reference to letters is best expressed in a quote 
attributed to Volaire: “I disapprove of what you say but I will defend to the 
death your right to say it.”

Correction

To The Editor,
      In my last week’s letter about language in the North Shore Schools, I erroneously 
wrote that 9.9% of the Italian language students were awarded national honors status 
in the world language honors society. The correct number is 4.5% that was .5% less 
than Latin.  Latin was introduced at the grade school level. That’s still a good show-
ing for the new language on the block.

John Laruccia

 We are all aware that the clos-
ing of the LIPA Power Plant in Glen-
wood will have huge tax consequences 
and affect each property owner in the NS 
School District. In an effort to work with 
our community and to support the cause, 
the NSDRG has mobilized its members 
to rally public support. We need to work 
together to get some real answers and to 
find some real solutions before the final 
decisions are made in this Legislative 
session. Through our efforts, we have 
procured several of our elected officials 
for a community meeting to discuss this 
vital topic. All North Shore District resi-
dents should try to attend as all are wel-
come.

NSDRG is pleased to announce that 
on February 26, 2013, at the American 
Legion Hall on Glen Head Road at 7:30 
pm, several of our elected officials from 
Albany will be present for a “candid talk” 
about their perspectives on the LIPA sit-
uation and about the progress they are 
making on our behalves. Our elected of-
ficials have been working diligently for 
our community on this issue and are on 
the forefront of the solutions.

As community members, we owe it 
to ourselves to attend the February 26, 
2013 meeting, to get the hard facts about 
the LIPA situation, and to have all of our 
questions answered. This event is ben-
eficial to all of us in the District as no 
one wants their property taxes to go up 
because of the decommissioning of the 
Power Plant. Having more information 
from our elected officials can only unite 
us in this cause, make us better under-
stand where we are going as a commu-
nity and help direct us in our efforts to 
improve this situation.

We should all take advantage of this 
unique and special opportunity to meet 
with your Representatives for this com-
munity meeting and attend this highly in-
formative question and answer session. 

Knowledge is power- the more we 
know the better chance we have as a 
united community in making a differ-
ence and affecting change.

Hope to see you all there!!!

NORTH SHORE DISTRICT RE-
FORM GROUP INC.

nseducationreform@gmail.com

The Glen Cove Downtown BID 
will hold its March Board of Directors 
meeting on Thursday, March 7th, 2012, 
at The Downtown Café, 4 School St., 
(516)-759-2233. The meeting will begin 
at 12 PM.

The Downtown BID Board meets 
monthly to discuss projects, programs 
and issues concerning the downtown 

business district of Glen Cove. The 
public is welcome to attend; however, 
a reservation is necessary and there is a 
charge for lunch.. Please RSVP to the 
BID office. For further information, 
please contact the Downtown BID at 
(516)-759-6970,  info@glencovedown-
town.org, or visit our website at   www.
glencovedowntown.org.

North Shore District Reform Group (NSDRG) 
hosts community town hall meeting with Albany 

Officials to discuss LIPA plant closing. 

GLEN COVE DOWNTOWN BID BOARD OF  
DIRECTORS MEETINGTHURSDAY, MARCH 7th  

AT THE DOWNTOWN CAFÉ

Connolly Students Showcase 
Their Science Knowledge

Fifth-grader Sophia Chu shows third-grader Kevin Yanes her project, “When a 
Bridge Falls Down,” at the fifth-grade science fair at Connolly Elementary School 
in Glen Cove on Feb. 8.

Steven Bailey, a 
fifth-grader at 
Connolly El-
ementary School 
in Glen Cove, 
demonstrates his 
project “Solar 
Powered Car” 
during the 
school’s annual 
science fair on 
Feb. 8.
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Answer to last weeks Crossword
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Last Week’s Celebrity 
 Last week’s celebrity was born 
Edward Arthur Sparkman, but was pro-
fessionally known as Ned Sparks. In 
the 1930’s, Sparks became known for 
portraying dour-faced, cigar-chomping 
characters. He became so associated 
with the type that, in 1936, The New 
York Times reported that Sparks had 
his face insured for USD $100,000 with 
Lloyd’s of London. The market agreed 
to pay the sum to any photographer who 
could capture Sparks smiling. Sparks 

later admitted that the story was a pub-
licity stunt and he was only insured for 
$10,000. Sparks was also caricatured in 
cartoons including the Jack-in-the-Box 
character in the Disney short “Broken 
Toys” (1935) and the jester in “Mother 
Goose Goes Hollywood” (1938). He 
appeared in “This Way Please” (1937) 
which was the introduction of Mary Liv-
ingston (Mrs. Jack Benny) and the first 
motion picture for Betty Grable under 
contract with Paramount Studios. He 
also had roles in “42nd Street” (1933) 
which was nominated for an Oscar for 
Best Picture in 1934 and “Gold Dig-
gers of 1933 with Warren William, Ruby 
Keeler and Joan Blondell and the origi-
nal “Pocketful of Miracles” that was 
titled “Lady for a Day” (1933) with War-
ren William and May Robson in the Bet-
te Davis and Glenn Ford roles. This film 
was the first film for which Frank Capra 
received an Academy Award nomination 
for Best Director and the first film Co-
lumbia Pictures release to be nominated 
for Best Picture. For some, Sparks’ most 
memorable role was as the “Caterpillar” 
in the 1933 “Alice in Wonderland” with 
Cary Grant as “the Mock Turtle”. Sparks 
died of an intestinal blockage on April 3, 
1957 at the age of 73.

Correct Callers
 Callers who knew this week’s 
celebrity were: Jack Guy, Anna Moore, 
Will and Babs Hutchins (who also 
guessed correctly last week and we left 
them off the list), Don Adams, Mario 
Moccia, Ted March and Roberta Pezza. 

into three residential lots and a private 
roadway.  Hearing continued to Febru-
ary 19th .

Planning 1-16-13
69 The Boulevard – to demolish an exist-
ing residence, erect a new residence and 
construct a driveway.  Hearing continued 
to Feb. 12th
151 Dubois Ave. construct a six foot 
high fence – granted the application with 
conditions.
219 Prospect Ave.  to subdivide premis-
es – application granted for preliminary 
subdivision approval.
Board discussed the status of the Barn-
aby application with regard to environ-
mental review. Board counsel is directed 
to circulate a copy of the Board’s intent 
to all interested agencies.
Trustee Tom Powell announced that the 
Board of Trustees shall hold a meeting 
on Monday, March 11, 2013 at 8:00 p.m. 

at Village Hall, 300 Sea Cliff Avenue, 
Sea Cliff, New York, for the purpose of 
holding a public hearing on  the follow-
ing:  to solicit proposals for housing and 
community development projects that 
the Village should undertake during the 
2013-2014 program year. 

Public Works Report – John Mirando
During the month of January 2013, the 
Department of Public Works disposed of 
the following MSW:
222.23 tons of MSW
23.31 tons of Commingled Cans & 
Glass
14.75 tons of Newspaper & Cardboard
14.13 tons of C & D
3,94 tons of Metal
143.55 tons of yard waste
15 yards of street sweepings
For the month of January 14.6 % of the 
municipal waste stream was recycled; 
this is up by 3% over the last two months 
and more typical of what we had been 
achieving.

Sea Cliff Village Board
VILLAGE continued from page 1

Pre-nursery through Grade 12
PORTLEDGE 

˘ S U M M E R ˘
ADVENTURES

Portledge School, the Cradle 

of Aviation Museum, and 

Portledge Summer Adventures 

are proud to co-sponsor the 

Third Annual Recycled Sculpture 

Contest that combines art with 

the theme of transportation. 

The goal is to create a sculpture 

based on a transportation theme (by air, land, and sea) that will be 

judged on the basis of its aesthetic value as well as the creative use of 

recyclable materials. Prizes will be awarded in each category. Your child 

can participate in the following eligible grade levels (PK-1, 2-3, or 4-6). 

All entries will be exhibited and winners announced during an award 

reception to be held at Portledge School on Saturday, April 13.

For complete contest rules, visit www.portledge.org/createsomethinggreat.

Create
something

great SM

      �ecycled
�culpture

Contest

PRT-1112-2 ContestAd GCGb+w_GCG  1/25/13  1:08 PM  Page 1
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Over three hundred guests and 
dignitaries, dancing to the strains 
of Viennese Waltzes and dining on 
delicacies in the glittering rooms 
of the NYIT de Seversky Mansion, 
made the Inaugural Headmaster’s 
Ball not only an enjoyable affair 
but, more importantly, the most 
successful fundraiser in the history 
of All Saints Regional Catholic 
School. Held on Saturday, Febru-
ary 2nd, at the close of Catholic 
Schools Week, the Ball’s success 
signaled a broad and vigorous 
commitment to sustaining Catholic 
elementary and middle education 
on the Gold Coast. 

After a cocktail hour, the Ball 
officially opened with a brief cer-
emony in which the Abbot Primate, 
His Excellency, the Most Reverend 
Bernhard Backovksy, Provost of the 
Abbey of Klosterneuburg, Austria, 
and the Headmaster, the Very Rev-
erend Dom Elias Carr, conferred on 
the local honorees a silver Leopol-
dipfennig (a “Saint Leopold Penny” 
which for centuries has been 
given to those who have carried 
out service to God and to the Ab-
bey); this year’s honorees are Jean 
Strafford from Saint Boniface, Sea 
Cliff; Robert and Marta Jakobsze of 
Saint Hyacinth, Glen Head; Sister 
Maureen Morgan, RSM, from Saint 
Mary, Roslyn; Joseph Caldwell 
from Saint Patrick, Glen Cove; and 
Gina and Gary Galante from Saint 
Rocco, Glen Cove.  The Provost 
and the Headmaster next thanked 
Sr Joanne Callahan, OSU, Superin-
tendent of Schools for the Diocese 
of Rockville Centre, for her trust in 
the Canons and her support for All 
Saints, conferring on her a wooden 
carved statue of the founder of the 
Abbey, St Leopold of Austria. 

Following the encouraging 
words from the Provost, who not 
only brought his greetings and 
Viennese charm to the evening, but 
also announced the Abbey’s dona-
tion of 10,000 Euros (over $13,000) 
to All Saints, His Excellency, the 
Most Reverend William Mur-
phy, Bishop of Rockville Centre, 
speaking in English and in Ger-
man, expressed his joy and grati-
tude for the work of the Canons 
Regular of Saint Augustine in Glen 
Cove, who arrived in June, 2011 
to assume the pastoral care of the 
parishes of Saint Patrick and Saint 
Rocco, and his hope for growing 
bonds between Rockville Centre 
and Klosterneuburg over the years 
to come. In December, Bishop 
Murphy made the trip to Klostern-
euburg to ordain the Very Reverend 
Dom Gabriel Rach, now serving 
in Glen Cove, to the priesthood. 
With the speeches made and thanks 
given, the traditional call of “Alles 
Walzer!” (everybody,waltz!) set the 
guests dancing and All Saints on the 
path to a grand future.

Vienna comes to Long Island - The Inaugural Headmaster’s Ball

Photos by Tony Gallego
Kathleen Dickson, chair of the school board, and Barbara Peebles present flowers to the Provost for his Seventieth Birthday.

Bishop Murphy greets the son of Saint Patrick’s honoree, 
Joe Caldwell.

The Provost, the Headmaster, Sr Joanne Callahan holding St 
Leopold, and the evening’s MC, Father Daniel during the opening 
ceremony.

Waltzing and 
dancing carried 
on in the ballroom 
all evening long.

Dr and Mrs Gary Galante, the honorees from Saint Rocco, with 
their Pastor, Fr Elias, and the Provost.

Barbara Peebles, chair of the committee, welcomes the Provost 
and his entourage to the Ball.
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Salon Allure, 10 year staple on Glen 
Head Road in Glen Head, has re-opened 
on Glen Cove Avenue in Sea Cliff.

The salon will hold a grand re-open-
ing on Saturday, March 2nd at noon, 
with Mayor Bruce Kennedy scheduled to 
cut the official ribbon.  The new location 
is 259 Glen Cove Avenue, diagonally 
across from Super Seven and just north 
of Grimaldi’s pizza.  There are entranc-
es in the front and rear of the building 
where there is a spacious parking lot.

Salon Allure specializes in creating 

custom hair designs to accommodate ev-
er-changing lifestyles.  Services include, 
but are not limited to: coloring, up-dos, 
Brazilian & Japanese straightening treat-
ments, deep conditioning, permanents, 
facial threading, scalp massages, blow 
outs, and more.

The salon is co-owned by Geri Ter-
ranova-Milazzo and Jane Marie Ingham. 

For more information, appointments, 
and/or inquiries, contact Salon Allure 
at (516)-676-1055  or Salonallure259@
gmail.com.

Salon Allure has Grand  
Re-Opening in Sea Cliff

Relocation from Glen Head

29 Main Avenue
Sea Cliff

For Sale By Owner

OPEN HOUSE 
Saturday, March 2nd 

Noon to 5 p.m.

$799,000
Virtual Tour on 

www.myseacliffhome.com

FOR RENT
Sea Cliff House for Rent:  Recently 
renovated, 4 BR, 2 baths, LR, DR, 
den, new kitchen, wood floors,  
attached 1-car garage, NS Schools.  
$2,950. plus utilities, 1 month  
security.  516-676-0160 Owner

PAID ADVERTISEMENT
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Movie Review

A Good Day to Die Hard

byKatherine Kranz 
2013
Runtime: 97 min
Rated R (Action violence and language)
Stars: Bruce Willis, Jai Courtney, Sebas-
tian Koch

The action genre was never the same 
after 1988’s Die Hard, a film so revo-
lutionary it inspired countless others to 
either pay homage to its ingenuity, or 
attempt to syphon the prominence.  The 
first in the enduring franchise is also 
what elevated Bruce Willis to the status 
of a fierce action star with the fearless 
character of John McClane, a New York 
cop whose wisecracks and signature 
catchphrase can be recognized by those 
who have not even seen a single entry in 
the series.  More commendable is Mc-
Clane’s unfaltering valiance and resolve 
in the midst of peril, particularly when 
the fate of his family hangs in the bal-
ance.  Only an average mortal man, he 
still has become the quintessential cine-
matic American hero.  Thus when a new 
installment is added, the standards are 
set to near impossible heights.  The fifth, 
A Good Day to Die Hard, undoubtedly 
meets those expectations.         

Here we are formally introduced to 
John’s son Jack, played by Australian 
actor Jai Courtney whom some may be 
familiar with from the television series 
Spartacus: Blood and Sand.  Jack, like 
his sister Lucy at the start of Live Free 
or Die Hard, has not been on speaking 
terms with John, unwilling to acknowl-
edge him as his father.  When John gets 
word that Jack has been imprisoned in 
Russia, he wastes no time leaving the 
country to come to his aid.  Soon after 
his arrival in Moscow, it becomes appar-
ent to John that his son is in a far more 
complicated situation than he could have 
imagined.  

It seems an informer named Yuri Ko-
marov (Sebastian Koch) is being held 
as a political prisoner, while in posses-
sion of a file containing sensitive details 
about corrupt official Viktor Chagarin 
(Sergei Kolesnikov) who wishes to con-
vict Yuri without a proper trial.  Jack, 
looking at life in prison if he is lucky, of-
fers to testify against Yuri for a more le-
nient sentence.  Later at the courthouse, 
he does not get the chance to do so as an 
explosion planned by Chagarin and his 
recruits led by Alik (Radivoje Bukvi�) 
sends them both fleeing the scene, to-
gether.  

With impeccable timing John cuts 
them off, seeing his son for the first 
time in years.  Although displeased, 
Jack does not have the time to argue.  In 
a brilliant car chase the likes of which 
have never been seen before the three 
escape Chagarin’s men, dodging rocket 

propelled grenades and riddling most of 
Moscow in bullets in the process.  Once 
in the security of a safe house, John 

learns his son is actually an undercover 
officer for the CIA working to incrimi-
nate Chagarin.  As John notes, Jack is 
“the 007 of Plainfield New Jersey.”  

What unfolds are the double-crosses 
and hidden agendas typical of a spy flick, 
but done with breathtaking, adrenaline 
pumping flare.  Director John Moore 
(who directed one of very few decent 
videogame based movies, Max Payne) 
clearly put this film together with love 
for the franchise and not just out of 
hopes to cash in on its popularity.  In-
cluded are frequent occasions for Jai 

Courtney to prove he can hold his own 
co-starring with Willis, and a few nods to 
the ‘88 original for the diehard Die Hard 
fan.  The filmmakers also learned from 
the misstep in Die Hard 4 and went for 
the R rating, reveling in the unrestricted 
action.      

Where the movie suffers is its lack of 
a memorable villain.  Sure, Alik is the 
kind of guy who sees no issue in arriving 
to a showdown crunching on a carrot, yet 

CONTINUED on page 15
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An Open Letter to the  
North Shore School Board
Dear President Genovesi
Thank you for your January 31st response to our letter of January 24th and clarifying the fact 
that no one from LIPA or National Grid management ever met with the school board, the 
Superintendent or President Igor Webb ahead of their final public announcement to decom-
mission the GWL plant on June 16, 2011.  It seems entirely logical that LIPA would publish 
a draft 10 year plan on April 9, 2009 (in the depth of the financial crisis); hold a series of 
public meetings for the following twelve months on that same plan (which no one from the 
Board or Administration apparently attended); and yet never have a phone call or meeting to 
discuss this issue with you ahead of time.
The LIPA manager that we met with seemed to be a man of honor, honesty and integrity who 
seemed genuinely concerned about the impact of this decision on the North Shore School 
District. For you see, he told us that he served as a school board trustee in his own commu-
nity for 6 years, which is why he was so attuned to the issue. Perhaps he misspoke or we 
misheard him.
But he did say several things in our meeting that have been confirmed by your public state-
ments. When he was a school board member, he made a practice of calling major businesses 
as part of the budget process so that the board understood the future plans of the largest con-
tributors to the tax base of the community. This methodology appears to be a very basic tenet 
of management and budgeting. 
The fact that you continue to say that you were surprised by LIPA’s decision tells us that 
you never interacted with LIPA on an annual or regular basis. Who on the school board or 
within the administration is responsible for the LIPA relationship? How often over the past 
few years have you interacted with them? Why did no one from the Board or Administration 
attend any of the public meetings that LIPA held following the release of the draft plan? It 
would be a shame to think that a simple phone call once a year would have put us in a posi-
tion to react earlier to LIPA’s plans to decommission the plant.
In your most recent testimony to the NY State Legislature, you appear to have changed your 
testimony from earlier versions to introduce the fact that LIPA’s April 9th 2009 plan was 
supposed to serve as notice to the school board. Why did you change your testimony on this 
issue? 
You have also stated that even if the school board knew in April 2009, that you would have 
been incapable of making any changes to address this issue. Really? No changes were or are 
capable of being made? 
No phone calls to LIPA… No attendance at any of the LIPA public meetings…  No apolo-
gies…
We deserve better from our elected officials.
[Paid advertisement by members of the community on behalf of those that can no longer af-
ford to live here.]

PAID ADVERTISEMENT
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COUNTRY WESTERN DANCE 
NIGHT:

American Legion Glenwood Land-
ing Post 336 will host a fun night out on 
Saturday, March 16, 2013 from 7:00 to 
1:00 PM.

Fred and Pat of “Sidekicks”, Country 
Western DJs, will instruct on the various 
country western dances.

Admission is $15 and snacks and a 
cash bar will be available.  The Post is at 
190 Glen Head Road in Glen Head, NY.

Info:  Ken Kraft @516-429-6174.

EASTER FOOD DRIVE/COCKTAIL 
PARTY:   

American Legion Post 336 will host 
an Easter Food Drive/ Cocktail Party 
on Friday, March 1, 2013 from 6:30 to 
11:30 PM.  Bring a Pot Luck Dish to 
support this event.  All  proceeds will be 
used for food baskets for needy families 
in the North Shore Community.  A Cash 
Bar will be available and there will be 
music by "South Street Band".

The Post is located at 190 Glen Head 
Road, Glen Head,NY.  Info:  Ken Kraft 
@ 516-429-6174.

NORTH SHORE HIGH SCHOOL 
PTSA/PTO HOSTING DEFENSIVE 
DRIVING CLASS

Saturday, March 16th from 9:00 A.M. 
to 3:00 P.M.

This one day class provides a discount 
to your Auto Liability Insurance as well 
as an opportunity to have points removed 
from your license. This class is open to 
all.  The fee is $50 per person, and in-
cludes lunch and beverages.

You must register ahead of time. 
Please visit the North Shore Schools 
website at www.northshoreschools.org 
and go to the North Shore High School 
homepage under Hot Links or visitwww.
nshsptsa.org for registration forms.

Registration deadline is Friday, March 
8th. Thank you for supporting the PTSA/
PTO. Liz DiSimone and Myla Borucke 
NSHS PTSA/PTO Co-Presidents.

DEFENSIVE DRIVING CLASSES
The Gold Coast Lions Club is con-

tinuing its series of Defensive Driving 
Classes.  The classes will be held on 
Saturdays in the Sea Cliff Village Hall, 
300 Sea Cliff Avenue, from 9 a.m. to 
3:30 p.m.  Class dates are March 9, April 
13, May 11, and June 8.  Please bring 
your lunch and a pen to class.  The cost is 
$40 per person.  Please make check pay-
able to Gold Coast Lions Club and send 
to P.O. Box 25, Sea Cliff, NY  11579-
0025.  Please write your phone number 
on the check and also indicate the date 
of the class you are interested in taking.  
To register, or for further information, 
please call Barbara at 674-1410 or Linda 
at 674-0942.  Proceeds will benefit local 
charities and Lions’ sight-related causes.  
Thank you for your support.

CHOCOLATE/WINE PAIRING
Please join the Gold Coast Lions 

Club for a chocolate and wine pairing 
fundraising event.  Chocolate somme-
lier Roxanne Browning will take you on 
an exciting palate pleasing adventure as 
she guides you on a journey discovering 
chocolates from exotic far away lands 
and pairing each with flavors and nu-
ances of wine.  The event will take place 
on Friday, April 12, 2013 at the Ameri-
can Legion Hall, 190 Glen Head Road, 
Glen Head, beginning at 7:30 p.m.  The 
cost is $35 per person.  There will also be 
a raffle of prizes donated by local mer-
chants and a 50/50 raffle.  All proceeds 
will benefit America’s VetDogs.  For 
tickets/reservations/information, please 
contact Linda at 516-674-0942 or email 
lschwab@optonline.net.  Please RSVP 
prior to April 10th.  Thank you for your 
continued support

THE KIWANIS CLUB OF GLEN 
COVE IS ON THE MOVE AGAIN . . .

We will be hosting a Defensive Driv-
ing Course Saturday February 23, 2012 
@ Page One 90 School St. Glen Cove 
at 8:30 am to 2 pm.  Bring a pen and a 
bagged lunch (food is available through 
the restaurant at an additional charge). 
The cost $35.00  payable to Kiwanis 
Club of Glen Cove.  Please contact Phyl-
lis O. Burnett C: 516-697-1254 or email 
POB076@gmail.com. Get points off 
your license or 10% off your insurance.
 
PRESENTATION:

Green Living, given by our mem-
ber Rosemary A. Olsen, will share her 
knowledge and expertise in Living 
Environmentally friendly with just a few 
changes. Join us February 27, 2013. Page 
One 90 School St. Glen Cove, NY 7 pm. 
Call for reservation 516-676-2800.
 
MARCH MACARONI MADNESS 
NIGHT!

Join the club of its annual fundraiser 
also known as Pasta Night.  This night 
we offer, Spaghetti, Penne ala Vodka, 
meatballs, sausage, salad, bread, dessert 
and coffee for $15.00 per person, kids 
under 10 $5.00. A fun night with food 
, raffles, and fellowship for the entire 
family Monday March 11, 2013 Page 
One 90 School St. Glen Cove 6pm to 
9pm.  Reserve early: 516-676-2800.

Visit www.glencovekiwanis.org for 
more information on Kiwanis and what 
we do. All funds raised will go to our 
2013 Community Projects.

PORTLEDGE SUMMER ADVEN-
TURES OPEN HOUSE
What:    Portledge School Summer Ad-
ventures Open House
Dates:  Saturday, February 23, 2013
Time:     10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.
Place:    355 Duck Pond Road, Locust 
Valley, NY

Portledge Summer Adventures will 

be hosting a Summer Adventures Open 
House on Saturday, February 23 from 10 
a.m. until noon.  Come and learn about 
the summer programs offered, meet the 
instructors, and sample activities!

Portledge Summer Adventures offers 
its participants highly personal programs 
that stimulate and engage children ages 
2-15. Surround your child with fabulous 
instructors, a beautiful 60-acre cam-
pus, and a wide variety of dynamic of-
ferings.  Programs include: studio art, 
pottery, fashion illustration, woodwork-

ing,  theatre arts drama program, ballet, 
baseball, volleyball, lacrosse, golf, Ital-
ian language , physics lab, chess, science 
adventure, Lego building, video game 
creator, Minecraft, online learning, SAT 
Prep, and much more.

For questions or more information, 
log onto www.portledge.org/summerad-
ventures or contact Melissa Worth at 
516-750-3104 or e-mail mworth@por-
tledge.org. 

This is a drop-in event and is free of 
charge.

Dear Parents/Guardians,
 Next year our school day will start earlier with the drop off between 7:30am 
& 7:45am; class will start at 8 am, gaining for us valuable time for more instruc-
tion to form mind, body and soul. The current end of the day at 2:15pm remains 
unchanged, leaving ample time for after school programs, clubs, sports, drama and 
extra help.
 Before turning to academics, I want to underscore the unparalleled deals on 
tuition for nursery/pre-K (the lowest in Glen Cove) and for the school (no increase 
from 2012-2013). The School Board is also considering a possible discount for fami-
lies with children in the school and little ones in nursery/pre-K. 
 When one considers the terrible inflation on gas, food, energy and other 
necessities, our tuition obviously does not cover the cost of running the school. Every 
tuition already includes a sizable scholarship that is underwritten by the parishes and 
school benefactors. The actual cost of the education is therefore substantially higher 
than the actual tuition. Our students, therefore, receive an excellent academic educa-
tion and an invaluable Catholic character formation, which together provide benefits 
here and hereafter.
 Turning to the curriculum, as we implement the Common Core standards 
in all our classes, we are also developing our own internal emphasis on language 
with a grammar track for first-fourth grades to prepare for two years of Latin in fifth 
and sixth grades. In seventh and eighth grades, Spanish will be offered and for those 
who qualify, an honors course in Latin (with a limited enrollment of ten-twelve stu-
dents foresee). We are also considering the introduction of Spanish and Italian for the 
lower grades. 
 I believe that this well designed sequence of languages as well as the strong 
emphasis on grammar will assist the children in the acquisition of an effective com-
mand of the English language, which lays the foundation for all other academic sub-
jects, successful communication, and positive interpersonal relationships . Without 
competence in English in terms of reading, writing and speaking, the child suffers a 
diminution in opportunities to learn, to respond successfully to challenges, to grow 
and to mature into a free and responsible adult, capable of love, and faithful to the 
truth.
 The strategic use of foreign languages helps to expand the child’s grasp 
of language as a living organism that has both its own proper rules and boundaries 
(grammar and vocabulary) as well as its variety and fluidity (creativity and expres-
sion). Exposure to Italian and Spanish -- the two languages we are tentatively propos-
ing for the children prior to the study of Latin --  will open their eyes to the broader 
world. The two year track in Latin not only aims to connect them to the cultural 
heritage of the West, thereby also familiarizing them with the official language of 
the Catholic Church (prayer, liturgy, theology and doctrine), but also to give them 
a conceptual understanding of inflected languages, thereby facilitating the study of 
foreign languages in Middle School, High School and beyond. 

In the Middle School, the clergy of All Saints’ supporting parish -- we already have 
commitments from Saint Boniface, Saint Patrick and Saint Rocco, and hope to have 
all five parishes participate come this autumn -- will assume responsibility for the 
religious instruction of seventh and eighth grades. This initiative seeks to integrate 
more coherently their preparation for confirmation into a broader framework that 
takes into account the individual parish programs and the fact that All Saints children 
are part of a Catholic educational environment that sustains and promotes a living 
relationship with God. With priests and deacons (and perhaps seminarians) teaching, 
the Middle School will enjoy unparalleled access to  the clergy, therewith strengthen-
ing intergenerational bonds within our parishes and in the Church and giving a per-
sonal and human face to the clergy. Within this instruction, the students will attend 
their weekly Mass.
 These are just a few examples of the innovations that start this autumn. I 
hope and pray that many new families will join us at All Saints. Should you wish to 
be a tour guide or assist with hospitality during the Open House, please, send me an 
email. I remain,
 Sincerely Yours in Christ,
 Father Elias, Headmaster

From ASR’s Headmaster 
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PUBLIC NOTICE
PUBLIC NOTICE

NOMINATIONS TO THE ELECTORS
STATE OF NEW YORK
COUNTY OF NASSAU

NOMINATIONS TO THE ELECTORS
OF THE VILLAGE OF SEA CLIFF

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the following is a true and correct list of all nomina-
tions for the offices to be filled at the Village Election to be held at the Department 
of Public Works Garage, 66 Altamont Avenue, in the Village of Sea Cliff, Nassau 
County, New York on Tuesday, March 19, 2013, between the hours of            Noon  
and  9:00 P.M., certified by me pursuant to the provisions of the Election Law:
Candidates nominated by the Civic Progress Party:
BRUCE KENNEDY, 63 Park Way, Sea Cliff, N. Y., for Village Mayor for a term of 
two years.
CAROL VOGT, 74 Prospect Avenue, Sea Cliff, N. Y., for Village Trustee for a term 
of two years.
EDWARD LIEBERMAN, 172 Eighth Avenue,  Sea Cliff, N. Y., for Village Trustee 
for a term of two years.

Dated: February 20, 2013                               Marianne Lennon
            Sea Cliff, NY                                       Village Clerk

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------x
RESOLUTION NO. 12, YEAR 2013
RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees shall hold a meeting on Monday, March 11, 
2013 at 8:00 p.m. at Village Hall, 300 Sea Cliff Avenue, Sea Cliff, New York, for the 
purpose of holding a public hearing on  the following:  to solicit proposals for hous-
ing and community development projects that the Village should undertake during 
the 2013-2014 program year. 

Dated:  February 20, 2013                              Marianne Lennon
            Sea Cliff, NY                                       Village Clerk

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------x
 
RESOLUTION NO. 13,  YEAR 2013
RESOLVED, that in accordance with the laws of the State of New York, the Incorpo-
rated Village of Sea Cliff, will hold a tax lien auction sale on Friday, March 22, 2013, 
at 10:00 a.m. in the Village Hall upon all real property within said Village where full 
payment for the 2012-2013 tax year has not been paid; and be it further
RESOLVED, that the Village Treasurer be and she hereby is authorized and directed 
to place the   appropriate legal notices in the “Gold Coast Gazette”, the official news-
paper of the Village, listing such parcels in accordance with the laws of New York 
State.
Dated: Sea Cliff, NY                                       Marianne Lennon
            February 20, 2013                              Village Clerk
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------x
 
RESOLUTION NO. 7, YEAR 2013
RESOLVED, that the parking of vehicles is hereby prohibited at the following loca-
tion:
1.      on the west side of Central Avenue from a point 60 feet south of 8th Avenue to 
8th Avenue
and, be it further
RESOLVED, that in accordance with the provisions of Sections 125-21-A of the 
Code of the Incorporated Village of Sea Cliff, and Sections 125-59, Schedule M be, 
and the same hereby are amended to incorporate and reflect the restrictions created 
by this resolution; and be it further
RESOLVED, that the General Foreman of Public Works or his designee be and he 
hereby is authorized and directed to place appropriate signs to enforce the restriction 
enacted herein; and be it further
RESOLVED, that the Village Clerk be and she hereby is authorized and directed to 
publish and post this resolution as required by law; and be it further
RESOLVED, that the parking regulations created by this resolution shall take effect 
immediately upon publication and the placement of appropriate sign.

Dated:  February 20, 2013                              Marianne Lennon                                                        
Sea Cliff, NY                                       Village Clerk

SYNOPSIS OF DETERMINATION AND FINDINGS
PURSUANT TO THE EMINENT DOMAIN PROCEDURE LAW  

CITY OF GLEN COVE
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that, pursuant to Article 2 of the New York State Eminent 
Domain Procedure Law, the City Council of the City of Glen Cove, by Resolution ad-
opted December 27, 2012, issued its Determination and Findings for the acquisition 
of fee title and/or permanent easements in portions of certain parcels of land located 
immediately adjacent to Garvies Point Road, Dickson Street and Herb Hill Road (the 
“Acquisitions”) for repaving, grading, drainage and/or landscaping purposes in con-
nection with the Herb Hill Road/Garvies Point Road Reconstruction Project.
 
The public use, benefit or purpose to be served by the Project includes: (i) establishing 
adequate safety and transportation conditions, capacity, and acceptable operational 
characteristics for Garvies Point Road and Herb Hill Road, including by provid-
ing curbs and sidewalks for pedestrians, which are presently lacking (the sidewalks 
would also comply with Americans with Disabilities Act guidelines); (ii) improving 
the existing drainage and stormwater management system along the roadway, includ-
ing by providing stormwater pretreatment, which will enhance the quality of the wa-
ter entering Hempstead Harbor and Glen Cove Creek; (iii) improving the mobility of 
people and goods between the Waterfront Area located along the north side of Glen 
Cove Creek and the City’s downtown commercial area; and (iv) raising the elevation 
of the roadway to bring portions of the roadway out of the flood elevation based upon 
current Federal Emergency Management Agency maps, and to reduce or eliminate 
the need to trench for water, gas, electric and other utility line installation. 
 
The approximate location of the Project is Garvies Point Road, Herb Hill Road, and 
Dickson Street, in Glen Cove, New York.  The Project includes the reconstruction 
and repaving of portions of Garvies Point Road and Herb Hill Road from the termi-
nus of Garvies Point Road to approximately 700 feet southwest of the intersection 
of Charles Street and Herb Hill Road (approximately 0.9 miles).  The reason for the 
selection of the location of the Project is that it is the location of the existing subject 
roadways, and is therefore the only possible location for the implementation of the 
identified public use, benefit and purpose of the Project.  The subject parcels in which 
the City shall acquire fee title and/or permanent easements are designated on the 
Nassau County Tax Map, as follows:

The reason for the selection of the locations for the Acquisitions is that these areas 
are integral and necessary for the successful implementation of the Project.
 
Beyond the positive impacts relating to the Project’s public use, benefit or purpose, 
the general effect of the Project on the environment and residents of the locality will 
be insignificant.  The Glen Cove City Council issued a Negative Declaration for the 
Project on December 27, 2012, pursuant to the State Environmental Quality Review 
Act, determining that there will be no adverse environmental impacts resulting from 
the Project, and to the extent the Project has any adverse environmental impacts, such 
impacts will not be significant. 
 
Copies of the City Council’s Determination and Findings will be forwarded upon 
written request without cost.  Persons interested in obtaining a copy of the Determi-
nation and Findings should contact William Archambault, Director of Public Works, 
City of Glen Cove, 9 Glen Street, Glen Cove, New York 11542.  Mr. Archambault 
may also be contacted at (516) 767-4402.
By Order of the City Council of the City of Glen Cove.

his theatricality is not on display long 
enough to have an impact.  This makes 
the finale slightly unsatisfying in that re-
gard.  We are not exactly in the presence 
of Hans Gruber here.  Also, the movie 
has the very rare flaw of being a bit too 
short.  A full two hours would not be ob-
jected to, though better too short than too 
long.    

In all, A Good Day is a strong link in 
the chain that will not disappoint, espe-
cially if seen in stunning IMAX quality.  
Bruce Willis will be celebrating his 58th 
birthday next month, and he shows no 
sign of slowing down.  He sends us the 
same message he did 25 years ago: When 
faced with death, you better die hard.  

Grade: B+    

Movie Review Continued 
continued from page 12
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Obituaries
Antoinette Lotito 

Lotito, Antoinette “Ann” (Nee Grella) of 
Glen Cove, NY on Feb. 16, 2013.  Be-
loved wife of the late Charles.  Loving 
mother of Phyllis Maleszewski (the late 
Ed) and Joseph.  Cherished grandmother 
of Edward Maleszewski (Ellen) and Ni-
cole Reilly (Matthew) and great grand-
mother of Stephanie Reilly and Edward 
and Jean Marie Maleszewski.  Dear sis-
ter of Salvatore and the late Madeline, 
Larry, Fay, John and Eleanor.  Also 
survived by many nieces and nephews.   
Funeral Mass  at Church of St. Rocco, 
Glen Cove, NY.  Interment Holy Rood 
Cemetery, Westbury, NY. Arrangements 
by Whitting Funeral Home. 

Helen Kielbasa
KIELBASA, Helen O. of Glen Cove, NY 
on February 4th, 2013 age 95. Beloved 
wife of the late John E. Loving mother 
of Robert, Diane Urbielewicz (Walter), 
Virginia Kormoski (Robert), Joseph 
(Andrea), the late Jean Domagala (late 
Stanley) and the late Jash. Dear sister of 
8. Proud babci of 12 and special great 
grandmother of 9. Visitation held at the 
Funeral Home of Dodge-Thomas. Mass 
held at the Church of St. Hyacinth Glen 
Head. Interment in North Carolina. Do-
nations may be made to www.JDRF.org

Marietta Abbondandolo
ABBONDANDOLO, Marietta nee Testa 
of Glen Cove, NY on February 9th, 2013 
age 78. Member of the St. Rocco Rosa-
ry Society. Beloved wife of Ezio. Lov-
ing mother of Carmelina, Maria, Lina 
and Rita. Dear sister of the late Rocco, 
Luigi, Gennaro and Annibale. Cherished 
grandmother of 7. Great grandmother of 
1. Visitation held at the Funeral Home of 
Dodge-Thomas. Mass held at the Church 
of St. Rocco. Entombment Holy Rood 
Cemetery. www.DodgeThomas.com

Eugene Stepkowski
STEPKOWSKI, Eugene J. of Locust 
Valley, NY on February 10, 2013 age 81. 
Safely Home with the love and support of 
Good Shepherd Hospice. Beloved hus-
band of Nancy. Adored father of Chris-
tine and Steven. Most special “Pop Pop” 
to Nicole, Elizabeth and Chloe. Eugene 
loved his family deeply, selflessly and 
unconditionally. Mass at St. Patrick RC 
Church, Glen Cove on Thursday 10am. 
Interment Holy Rood Cemetery. www.
DodgeThomas.com

Constance Pechstein
PECHSTEIN, Constance L., of Glen 
Cove, on Feb. 9, 2013. Sister of the 
late Carol Wilbur. Beloved Mother of 
Joan Billows, Carol Risdall (Larry), 
Nancy Fender (Henry) and Susan Mar-
nell (Russ). Survived by six grandsons 
(Lucien Catania, Adrian Catania, Olin 
Fender, Austin Fender, Emery Risdall 
and Michael Marnell) and seven great-
grandchildren. Constance possessed a 
great love of sports activities and the out-
doors. She was a competitive swimmer, 
an accomplished ice dancer, sailor, skier, 
bicyclist, and award winning windsurfer. 
She served in WWII and also toured na-
tionally with Aquacade. Constance also 
worked as a physical therapist. In later 
years, she was an active member of the 

Glen Cove Senior Center and the local 
book club.Visitation and Service held at 
Dodge-Thomas. Interment Private

Virgina Moorat
MOORAT, Virginia of Glen Head, NY 
on February 13th, 2013 age 90. Beloved 
wife of the late Paul. Loving sister of Ed-
ward LaCava (Trudy) and the late Albert 
LaCava. Visitation held at the Funeral 
Home of Dodge-Thomas. Mass held at 
the Church of St. Mary’s Roslyn. Inter-
ment Private. 

James Cardinale, Jr.
CARDINALE, James Jr. of Locust Val-
ley, NY on February 16th, 2013 age 91. 
WWII Combat Veteran. Beloved hus-
band of the late Beatrice W. Loving fa-
ther of Elayne Gregory (Donald), James 
III (Cecily) and Townsend (Linda). Dear 
brother of Lulu Brandt (Pierre). Proud 
grandfather of Jennifer, Dean, Heather, 
Sarah and Caroline. Special great grand-
father of Oliver. Visitation held at the 
Funeral Home of Dodge-Thomas. Mass 
held at the Church of St. Patrick. Inter-
ment Locust Valley Cemetery. Donations 
may be made to the Wounded Warrior 
Project (http://www.woundedwarrior-
project.org) or Hospice Care Network.

Helen Bellmar
Bellmar, Helen R. of Glen Head, NY on 
Feb. 15, 2013.  In her 101st year.  Be-
loved wife of the late Thomas Smith and 
the late Charles Bellmar.  Loving mother 
of Doris Decker (Paul), Merrily Gla-
viano, Melody Abbondandolo (Greg), 
Richard Bellmar and Lois Schibell (Sal).  
Cherished grandmother of 11 and great 
grandmother of 17.  uneral Service  at 
the funeral home.  Interment Brookville 
Cemetery, Brookville, NY.  Contribu-
tions may be made to Hospice Care Net-
work, 99 Sunnyside Blvd., Woodbury, 
NY  11797. Arrangements by Whitting 
Funeral Home.

North Shore 
Monuments
Plaques and Sandblasting

QUALITY WORKMANSHIP 
FOR FOUR GENERATIONS

Quality Granite In All Colors
Work done in all cemeteries

759-2156
Showroom: 

677 Cedar Swamp Rd.
Brookville, N.Y. 11545
Mon-Fri: 10am to 6pm

Saturdays 4pm  (closed Sunday)

Dorothy F. Majewski
Dorothy F. Majewski of Glen Cove on 
February 19, 2013. Beloved wife of 
the late Adam E. Loving and cherished 
mother of William J. and Robert (Mary-
annO. Dear grandmother of Cheryl (Mi-
chael) Waterbury and great-grandmother 

of Miles Robert Waterbury. Funeral Mass 
at the Church of St. Patrick. Arrange-
ments by McLaughlin Kramer Megiel 
Funeral Home. Entombment Holy Rood 
Cemetery.

Louse A. Liebold
Louise A. Liebold on February 18, 2013 
of Glen Cove formerly of Westbury NY. 
Loving mother of Allison Squillance of 
Great Neck NY and Warren Liebold of 
Kew Gardens. Arrangements and servic-
es were entrusted to Marcus L. Bianconi 
Funeral Home, Glen Cove NY. 

Felicita Niestzche
Felicita Niestzche of Glen Co e on Feb-
ruary 18, 2013. Beloved wife of the 

late Ramon. Devoted mother of Ray 
(Odalys) Niestzche and Carmen (Papo) 
Aguirre. Loving grandmother of six and 
great-grandmother of eight. Dear sister 
of Maria, Francisca, Juani, Carmin and 
Marcelina. Funeral Mass at the Church 
of St. Patrick. Interment East Hillside 
Cemetery. Arrangements by McLaugh-
lin Kramer Megiel Funeral Home. 

Victoria A. Wood
Voctoria A. Wood of Glen Head on 
February 15, 2013. Beloved daughter 
of Ann S. and the late Edward F. Wood 
III. Loving sister of James and Edward 
F. IV (Maddy). Dear aunt of Edward F. 
V and Kenneth. Funeral service private. 
Arrangements by McLaughlink Kramer 
Megiel Funeral Home.

 St. Patrick’s Day Dance 
The Ladies Ancient Order Of Hibernians -division 8  will hold their annual 
St. Patrick’s Day dance on Saturday March 9th from 7:30 pm to 12:00 am.  
The dance will be held at St Patrick’s Church, 235 Glen Street, Glen Cove in 
the Parish Hall.  Tickets $60.00 all inclusive     Buffet Dinner--Full Bar- Irish 
Coffee--Dessert  and a Live Band. Tickets must be purchased in advance.  
For information please call Ann Kelly  516-671-4518     Marianne Degen  
516-759-5912.
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE

Playing It Safe
By Myles Mellor and Sally York

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16

17 18 19

20 21

22 23

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32

33 34 35 36 37 38

39 40 41 42

43 44 45

46 47 48 49 50

51 52 53 54 55 56

57 58 59 60 61 62 63

64 65

66 67 68

69 70 71

Across

1. End
4. Drops
9. Jollified
14. Baptist leader?
15. Poisonous to one’s soul
16. Split to unite
17. Baked dish
19. Pea family plant
20. Certain contract
22. Early years in a century
23. Musical instrument, in Vietnam
24. Bake, as eggs
28. White mineral
33. Humanities degs.
36. “Glass ___” (Beatles tune)
38. Variety of 17-Across
39. Seller’s guarantee
43. More than tickle
44. Mirliton
45. Schmaltz
46. Lover of Dido, in myth
49. Sheer fabric
51. Spout
53. Billiards move
57. 1944 Wilder flick
64. Any Time
65. Persian prophet
66. Spore mass
67. What’s happening
68. Groove-billed ___
69. Biblical city
70. Belt for beatings
71. Lobster coral

Down

1. Silent
2. Fatuous
3. Out of style
4. Rubber, e.g.
5. Red giant in Cetus
6. Smooth
7. Locker room supply
8. Built for speed

9. Extortion, for one
10. Jewish month
11. Pith helmet
12. Kind of proportions
13. Just say no
18. Phoenix ___
21. Identify
25. Connections
26. Insurer’s calculation
27. Small tree
29. Elhi org.
30. Vocalized
31. “___ the Fourth Generation” 
(Asimov story)
32. Waldorf salad ingredient
33. Arizona city
34. Spindle
35. Cross
37. Fascist
40. Ham holder
41. Palillo of “Welcome Back, Kot-
ter”
42. Flat sharer
47. Shining
48. Freelancer’s enc.
50. Family members, in the U.K.
52. “Carmen” composer
54. “Norwegian Wood” instrument
55. Gregg grad
56. High nest: Var.
57. Likes
58. Kon-Tiki Museum site
59. Like some bookstores
60. Lymph node swelling
61. Bagel topper
62. A Barrymore
63. Donkey’s years

Dear Great Book Guru,  
I have noticed the quiet of Sea Cliff’s 

streets with so many friends and neigh-
bors vacationing this Presidents’ Week 
so I  am really looking forward to this 
Friday’s Pub Crawl.  Tickets will be 
available at the former Rose’s Gener-
al Store- beautifully decorated  by the 
Beach Committee with mermaids ga-
lore ! But I certainly have time the rest 
of the weekend for a good book. Sug-
gestions?   Presidents’ Week  Reveler

Dear Presidents’ Week Reveler,  
I do have a book you might enjoy, 

but perhaps enjoy is not the word I am 
looking for…. because this a painful 
book to read but enlightening and ul-
timately rewarding.  THE TWELVE 
TRIBES OF HATTIE  by Ayana  Ma-
this is a novel that recounts the story of 
the Grand Migration  from the perspec-
tive of seventeen year-old Hattie Shep-

- Ann DiPietro

herd who flees the Jim Crow racism of 
Georgia to find herself caught in the 
economic and social upheaval  of  the 
twentieth century North.  The twelve 
tribes of the title are Hattie’s children 
who are each described in interconnect-
ing  chapters .   The children  confront  
their own adversities , but all  are bound 
by their love for the coldly dispassionate 
Hattie .  The American dream remains  
painfully elusive for Hattie, echoing the 
struggles of the biblical Hagar and the 
twelve tribes of Israel.  This is certainly 
not an easy book to read, but definitely 
a story and character you will long re-
member.

w

City of Glen Cove Police Department
Weekly Arrests

February 10, 2013 – February 16, 2013
 
On February 10, PO Calamusa arrested a 25 year old male for DWI and VTL 
violations on Route 107 South.
 
On February 11, PO Oppedisano arrested a 20 year old male for DWI and VTL 
violations on Walnut Road.
 
On February 11, Det. Albin arrested a 25 year old male for Unauthorized Use of 
a Vehicle 3rd Degree on Glen Cove Avenue.
 
On February 12, Det. Albin arrested a 32 year old male for Criminal Mischief 
3rd Degree on Frost Pond Road.
 
On February 12, PO Linares arrested a 25 year old male for Aggravated Harass-
ment 2nd Degree on Clement Street.
 
On February 13, PO Linares arrested a 38 year old male for Criminal Mischief 
4th Degree (two counts) on Continental Place. 
 
On February 13, PO Mozer arrested a 25 year old male for Criminal Contempt 
2nd Degree on Hazel Street.
 
On February 14, PO Linares arrested a 28 year old male for Assault 3rd Degree 
on Glen Street.
 
On February 14, PO Glennon arrested a 24 year old female for Disorderly Con-
duct, Unlawful Possession of Marihuana and Open Contain of Alcohol on Glen 
Cove Avenue.
 
On February 15, PO P. Grella arrested a 28 year old female for Aggravated Unli-
censed Operation 2nd Degree and other VTL violations on Town Path.

City of Glen Cove Police Department Weekly Arrests

February 3, 2013 - February 9, 2013
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MADDALONI JEWELERS

will BUY your

GOLD and DIAMONDS for

C A S H

We are interested in 

ROLEX WATCHES and 

LARGE DIAMONDS
Bruce Kennedy
60 Roslyn Avenue
Sea Cliff, NY
Phone: (516) 609-0328

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

(cell) 516-330-1982     516-227-2208516-277-2208

To advertise in the 
Gazette 

call 516-671-2360
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Gold Coast  Productions
www.gcproductions.net

Jonathan & Sons
Automotive Repair and Towing Service

Auto Repair & Towing Service
Tel: 516-482-0559
Tel: 516-671-2400

170 SEA CLIFF AVE. 
• GLEN COVE

1-888-414-5858

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

SLAND TAXI

500N Broadway
Ste. 231

Jericho, NY 11753
(516) 676-0070

Fax: (516) 676-0258

ANYTIME- ANYWHERE

516-671-0707
24 Hour Door to Door service

All Airports ~ Credit Cards Accepted ~ 

Medicaid Accepted

Drivers wanted on all shifts

M
I
D
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SALES, SERVICE & PARTS FROM SUBARU OF AMERICA WINNER OF SUBARU’S PRESTIGIOUS “PLATINUM AWARD” 

SALES & LEASING  •  SERVICE  •  PARTS & ACCESSORIES  •  WRX PERFORMANCE HEADQUARTERS

ALWAYS OUR “BEST PRICE” GUARANTEE†

WE WILL MEET OR BEAT ANY LEGITIMATE SUBARU DEALERS BUYERS ORDER

Small Enough To Serve You In A BIG Way!

Confidence in Motion

www.NorthCoastSubaru.com
5I6-676-3676 • 105 GLEN ST. GLEN COVE

SHOWROOM OPEN 7 DAYS! Monday- Thurs: 9-8, Friday: 9-6, 
Saturday: 9-6, OPEN Sunday.: 11-4  •  Family Owned & Operated for Over 40 Years

*See us for full details. *0% APR avail on select models with approved credit thru Subaru †See us for more APR, price match & ad details.
Adv cars subject to availability.  Prices exclude all taxes & DMV fees. Ad offers expire 2/28/13

$CALL FOR LA$T CHANCE PRICING$$CALL FOR LA$T CHANCE PRICING$

0% APR
*Available on Select 

Models

2012

LEGACY PREMIUM 3.6R AWD2012

LEGACY PREMIUM 3.6R AWD

Auto, Harman Kardon Audio, Moonroof, Stk# 5790, MSRP $30,616 
2012

OUTBACK 3.6R AWD - 2 AVAILABLE!2012

OUTBACK 3.6R AWD - 2 AVAILABLE!

LIMITED - Auto, Stk# 5891, MSRP $33,221

PREMIUM - Harman Kardon Audio, 

Moonroof, MSRP $33,210
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